SAN JOSE CHESS CLUB

.
PRESIDENT:
SECRETARY:

WILLIAM T. ADAMS
P.0. BOX 1104 SAN JOSE 8, CAL.

HARRY G. SHAW
1227 MINNESOTA AVE.

March 7th 1952

Dear Mrs. Mc Bain;

The Chess News announces your contemplated tour and I
have been asked to write to you to find out if it is possible
for you to include San Jose among the cities that you will
give exhibitions on the west coaste.

San Jose is 50 miles somth of San Francisco and we have a
small ¢lub which meets at the local Y.M.C.A.

I1f you have any phamplets or a prospectus that we might
use for publicity purposes, I would appreciate receiving them.

Do you have any objections to appearing for exhibitions
on Saturday or Sunday Afternoons. Some time ago, we held
a Saturday afternnon exhibition and it was very well attended
by both players and spectators. This caused us to think that
Saturday afternoon exhibitions might be more favorably received
than evening exhibtions.

Do you limit the number of players opposing you for your
exhibitions. A1l of our previous simultaneous exhibitions
have been limited to 30 players and we think that this is just about
a right number and one that should not cause the exhibition to

be too long to complete.
May we have the pleasure of hearing from you.

Sincerely yours,




